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LATEST UPDATES 

 

December 6, 2024 

For the third time, board denies Missouri physician an Iowa 
license 

Iowa Capital Dispatch 
read more 

 

 Prominent Staten Island pediatrician sentenced in hit-and-run crash 

 Texas doctor sentenced to 10 years and $34 million restitution for fraudulent 

prescriptions 

 Are physicians embracing work-life balance over ‘workaholic culture?’ 

 10 medical schools where graduates incur the most, least debt 

 

  
  

 

State Medical Board News 

 New from Maine Board of Licensure in Medicine: Fall Newsletter 

 DEADLINE NEARS: Nominations for FSMB elected leadership positions and committees 

due Dec. 15 

 Registration underway for 2025 FSMB Annual Meeting in Seattle 

 New issue of IAMRA eNews released 

 Interstate Medical Licensure Compact elects new officers 
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Humayun J. 
Chaudhry, DO, 
MACP 

 

 

 

From the Office of the CEO 
 
I was delighted to represent the FSMB and FSMB Chair Katie 
Templeton, JD, this morning at a regularly scheduled meeting of the 
New York State Board of Medicine, which reports to the New York 
State Department of Education and whose chair is Larry Epstein, 
MD, and whose Executive Director is Stephen Boese. Today was 
Dr. Epstein’s last day of service on the board – he has served a 
decade on the board, eight of them as chair – and I was happy to 
thank him on behalf of the FSMB for his service to the residents of 
New York and to the nation’s state medical boards through his 
participation and service on several important FSMB workgroups, 
including the Workgroup on Pandemic Response during COVID-19 
and the Workgroup on Re-Entry to Practice, which is chaired by 
FSMB Chair-elect George Abraham, MD. 
 
This morning’s meeting, which was attended in person by David 
Besser, MD, Executive Secretary of the New York State Board for 
Professional Medical Conduct, and virtually by Shelly Wang 
Bandago, Director of the New York State Office of Professional 
Medical Conduct, discussed physician workforce concerns and how 
international medical graduates who have trained abroad become 
licensed to practice medicine in New York. It was an instructive 
session, given the FSMB’s work on the Advisory Commission on 
Additional Licensing Models, and the draft recommendations 
issued by the group recently. Today is the deadline for comments 
and feedback on those recommendations, which will be discussed 
and voted on by the commission in January.  
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DEADLINE NEARS: FSMB 
award nominations due 
December 16 
 
FSMB invites the state medical board 
community to submit nominations for its 
annual awards honoring excellence in medical 
regulation. Nominations should be 
submitted by Monday, December 16.  
 
learn more 
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New in JMR: WHO 
Guidance on Health 
Practitioner Regulation 
 
This commentary provides an overview of the 
World Health Organization’s first 
comprehensive Guidance document on health 
practitioner regulation. 
 
learn more 
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Resources for Regulators 
 
Post-Licensure Assessment System 
 
FSMB Resource: GME Records for Closed Programs 
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Meetings & Events 
 
April 24-26, 2025: FSMB 113th Annual Meeting, Seattle, 
Washington 
 
September 3-6, 2025: 16th International Conference on Medical 
Regulation, Dublin, Ireland 
 
more meetings & events 

  

  

 

Subscribe to Our Newsletters 
 
Stay informed about best practices, industry trends, and the latest news for medical regulators by 
subscribing to our newsletters. 

 

Subscribe  
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Texas Office: 400 Fuller Wiser Road, Euless, TX 76039  
Telephone: (817) 868-4000 

 

Washington, D.C. Office: 1775 Eye St. NW Suite 410, Washington, D.C. 20006  
Telephone: (202) 463-4000 
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